

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           3 June 2020
PRESENT:  C. Sheldrake, R. Templeton, B. Allen, L. Allen, F. Templeton, G. Lawson, H. Sharwood, K. De Palo
APOLOGIES:   H. Hobbs
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Small Clubs: Held over
2. ABF Model/Other Online Models: CS advised that Peninsula has now moved to the ABF model, but appears to be experiencing a drop in numbers. A resistance to paying $US? Other clubs in Qld are also moving to the ABF model & one is buying the BBO$ itself & on selling to members. It was agreed to continue with our current arrangement for the time being.
3. Payments to QLD Bridge: Still no response. CS will email again.
4. Newsletter: No newsletter required as all updates are being communicated by email.
5. Red Points/Club Events: Matthew McM. has advised that it’s possible to award red points for online games. Committee decided to hold off on Club events for now.
CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. Questionnaire from NSWBA - noted
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:

The Committee approved the following membership applications:

Robert Dubler (home)


Elizabeth Gilbert (associate)
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Directors: It was agreed that BS should be paid a nominal amount in recognition of the work he has done for the Club regarding online sessions.
2. Lessons: Held over indefinitely.
3. NSWBA Fees: It was agreed that CS & KDP will write a letter to the NSWBA, expressing the Club’s disappointment regarding their lack of support & questioning any liability to pay affiliation fees.

4. Questionnaire to Members: CS will draft a questionnaire to be sent out to members regarding expectations on returning to physical Club & other matters relating to online sessions.
5. Thursday Session: There are not many members playing in this session. Some discussion about having a session on the weekend. CS advised the problem there is finding directors. CS will talk to Bob T. & KDP will talk to Ahmad G. Decision regarding Thursdays held over.
6. Back up for RT: Currently, RT is the only committee member who knows how to transfer the BBO results to Pianola & Compscore. He is concerned that someone else should understand the process. It was agreed that RT would talk to Brian S.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
BA advised that donations of $2371 have been received & workers’ comp. insurance was reduced by 50%. It was agreed that KDP would approach the ABF regarding a refund of part of our fees already paid.

Treasurer’s report is attached.
TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 


The ABF has advised that in 2021 the Club will receive the equivalent to this year’s red   

points.
MASTER POINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:
Red points have been awarded for the Stated Mixed Pairs Qual. Event & all green points are up to date.
                                        NEXT MEETING:  July 1, 10.30am unless advised otherwise
To Do:

1. CS to contact Qld regarding donation for hosting service.

2. CS & KDP to determine director availability.

3. RT to approach BS concerning results.

4. CS to draft questionnaire for members.

5. KDP to write to ABF about fees already paid.

